## NAPERVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT MEMORANDUM

**DATE:** 

March 20, 2025

TO:

The Emergency Telephone System Board

**FROM:** 

Jason R. Arres, Chief of Police

**SUBJECT:** 

Naperville Allotment for Special Disbursement

In July 2024, the Illinois State Police issued a special disbursement refund check in the amount of \$506,016.16 to the City of Naperville and a refund check in the amount of \$407,170.07 to the City of Aurora.

Naperville will be allocating its portion of these funds to reimburse eligible expenses for its radio system upgrade. The current radio system is nearing end of life and staff is currently working with Motorola Solutions to upgrade to the P25 standard. Funds would be transferred after ETSB approval of allowable expenditure reports as defined in (50 ILCS 750/35) Sec. 35. 9-1-1 surcharge; allowable expenditures.